MINUTES OF THE
                                                     MALVERN CITY COUNCIL

REGULAR MEETING

JULY 13, 2015
                                                                      7:05 P.M.

The regular meeting was called to order by Mayor Mike Blackburn at 7:05p.m.

Roll call was taken. Those present were; Fred Moreau, Brian Jaschen Doug Shere and 
Bruce Breeding
Absent: Kate McGann
Visitors: 8
Also present: City Clerk, Shari Mueller
Mayor gave Oath of Office to newly appointed City Council member Bruce Breeding.
Shere motioned to approve the consent agenda a) Approval of the Agenda  b) approve of the public hearing minutes and regular meeting minutes of June 8, 2015 c) Approval of the expenditures. Jaschen seconded.  Motion carried.  All ayes.
COMMUNITY PRESENTERS:
Amy Sattizahn, Library Assistant Director was present on behalf of the Malvern Public Library and their Block Party Application for the carnival they will be hosting. 

Shere motioned to approve Lisa Formhals Block Party Application for the Malvern Public Library’s carnival to held on Saturday, August 22nd and closing 6th Street from Main Street to Prospect Avenue. Moreau seconded.  All Ayes.  Motion carried.

Brad Klindt, Park Board Chairman and citizen of Malvern was present to discuss the operations and maintenance of the city parks by the street department and what duties are being done with city tax dollars.  
Mayor Blackburn stated that he has the authority along with the Street Committee to decide what is being done in regards to the Street Department. He will issue work orders for the projects and duties that need to be done.  

DEPARTMENT UPDATES:
PeopleService Report – Howard Peterson – Howard was informed that he was not to mow the well head buffer area around the west well.  He was told that there had been alfalfa planted and has concerns with this due to alfalfa puts nitrates back into the soil. He was told that a Council member gave them permission to plant the alfalfa and he needs verification.
The Council stated that this was discussed and previously approved.  This would then eliminate having to mow around the well. They further discussed the issues with alfalfa and Howard will contact the IDNR for better clarification in regards to the crop being planted and to make sure everyone is on the same page.

PeopleService will be doing their annual testing in July of the by-products in the chlorine used to disinfect the drinking water.
PeopleService received a call from a plumber in regards to turning on the water at the old depot building that the trace owns.  Nobody has called to have meter installed and Howard would like approval to install a meter.
Shere motioned to approve installing a meter in the depot building.  Breeding seconded.  All ayes.  Motion carried.

While pulling the East Ridge pump to clean and inspect the #2 pump chain broke sending the pump 18’ to the bottom.  The pump was retrieved that day with no visible damage but the plastic plumbing had some damage.  Several sections were cut out and replaced the next day. Everything is back up and running.

The Iowa Pump Works agreement for the pump maintenance that covers both East Ridge pumps and both main lift station pumps and the grinder unit at the main lift station was discussed.
Shere motioned to approve Iowa Pump Works three (3) year agreement at a cost of $1037 per inspection per year for the pump maintenance on all four (4) as previously described.  Breeding seconded.  All ayes.  Motion carried.

Council member Doug Shere left the meeting at 8:05pm.

Council member Brian Jaschen gave an overview of what has been done to date in regards to the Source Water Protection Committee meetings and the water issues. 
Council member Jaschen also discussed the JEO Consulting Group’s agreement for the Water System Preliminary Engineering Report.  This is a 2 part study that will cover the infrastructure, age of the water system, capacity and flows along with other details of the water system.  The cost of the study is $21,000. 

Lucas Billesbach with JEO Consulting Group was present on behalf of Blake Birkel to answer any questions in regards to the System Engineering Study.  He stated that in order to be eligible for grant opportunities this preliminary study is required.  This study will provide recommendations for improvements of the water system based on the evaluation of the existing facility and projects future needs.   It will take three to five years to get this type of water project up and running.
Street Superintendent – Dave Hoose – The Street Department has been patching pot holes, grading alleys, cleanup downtown for the holiday, replaced flags on Main Street, parks clean up and repairs, vehicle and equipment maintenance, mowing and trimming along with property nuisance abatements.  

Dave has also been working finalizing the end of year budget and working on the seal coating project with Sta-Bilt.  They also purchased street sealing equipment for the maintenance of the streets. 

In the upcoming weeks the street department will be closing E. 10th Street from Main Street to Marion Avenue and 3rd Avenue from 4th Street to 5th Street for repairs.  A notice will be published in the Malvern Leader prior to the project start date.

Council member Jaschen provided seven (7) 2-sided banner color schemes for the banner on Main Street.  Jaschen and Moreau will pick out which schemes to use including the blue color Malvern banners.
Breeding motioned to approve purchasing forty (40) banners for the Main Street poles.              .     Moreau seconded.  All ayes.  Motion carried.

NEW BUSINESS:
Jacshen motioned to approve Resolution 2015-09 to Certify Charges to the Mills County Treasurer for Ryan McMullen, 309 E. 9th Street. Moreau seconded.  All ayes.  Motion carried.
OLD BUSINESS:  
Jaschen motioned to approve and adopt the amended Ordinance #294 – Liberty Memorial Commission waiving the third reading. Breeding seconded.  All ayes.  Motion carried.
MAYORS REPORT: There has been interest in the 401 & 403 Main Street buildings.
PROJECT UPDATE:

Kate Phelps – CDBG Downtown Façade Project – No report at this time.
Shari Mueller – CDBG Housing Rehabilitation Project – No report at this time.
NUISANCE DISTRICT UPDATES FROM JUNE 9, 2015 – JULY 13, 2015:
District #1 – Doug Shere – No report.
District #2 – Fred Moreau – 109 W. 1ST – There has been a little more progress done on the cleanup efforts.  Moreau will be meeting with the property owner to further assess and discuss finalizing the cleanup of the property.
District #3 – Kate McGann – The City Clerk updated the Council in regards to 109 5th Avenue. The City abated the property on July 2, 2015.  Upon abating the property two (2) vehicles were towed.  The property owner was invoiced for the abatement.  On July 13th the property owner contacted the City Clerk and discussed payment arrangements and what she needed to do in order to get their vehicles back.  The details of the payment terms were discussed. 
Shere motioned to approve the to receive a $200 down payment from Lillian Campbell, 

109 5th Avenue, Malvern, Iowa, to be paid July 14, 2015 and then to pay $200 per month by the 30th of month starting in August for invoice #2015-12, $1105 not to exceed six (6) months to paid debt in full.  The City will release the vehicles on July 14, 2015 and the property owner will be responsible for picking up those vehicles on July 14, 2015.  They must show proof of current registration upon making the down payment and before the vehicles are released.  The vehicles must be operable and parked in a legal parking space.  Moreau seconded.  All ayes.  Motion carried.   

District #4 – Bruce Breeding – Nothing to report. 
District #5 – Brian Jaschen – The property located at 612 E 9th Street was discussed due to receiving a second complaint for grass and weeds.  A second offence nuisance letter will be sent.
Council member Shere was conferences in at 9:22p.m.

Shere motioned to regretfully accept Council member Brian Jaschen’s resignation effective with the closing of this meeting.  Mayor Blackburn Thanked Brian for all of his hard work on the city’s water issues as we would not be where we are today without of the time and effort he has devoted along with thanking him for serving as a City Council member.  Breeding seconded.  Moreau aye. Jaschen abstained.  Motion carried.
Council member Shere’s conference call ended at 9:25p.m.
Jaschen motioned to adjourn. Being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:25p.m.
________________________________________            ________________________________

Mayor, Michael K. Blackburn

                    City Clerk, Shari L. Mueller
